
Friday 18th November 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Well done to Beech Hill School  
 
On Wednesday, Miss Fudge and I were invited to a 
special celebration event at Beech Hill School to      
celebrate them becoming the first School of Sanctuary 
in Calderdale. We attended the event alongside     
Trustees from the Family of Learning Trust,             
representatives from Calderdale Valley of Sanctuary 
and the Mayor of Calderdale.  
The School of Sanctuary status means that Beech Hill 
are now part of a wider network of schools nationally 
that have demonstrated their commitment to creating a culture of welcome and        
inclusion for refugees and people seeking asylum.  

 
Arts Mark Silver Award for Dean Field  
 
I am incredibly proud to say that Dean Field has been 
award the Artsmark Silver Award status by the Arts 
Council England. A very big well done to Miss Clay 
who has pulled together all the evidence for     
achieving this award.  
 
Our Statement of Commitment and Statement of Impact have been assessed and    
below is the feedback from our assessors:  
 
'It is exciting to read your school's progress and the contribution that The Arts have 
made to this. It cannot have been easy to start from a point where some classes could 
not recall having been taught music or drama during the academic year and it is       
impressive that you have now embedded The Arts within a cross-curricular approach 
while also establishing skills progression documents that support progress in the     
discrete arts subjects. The use of drama has enlivened topic lessons and has led to 
improved writing outcomes in English. You have extended your offer to include a    
successful and inclusive 'Dean's Field's Got Talent' and your themed Arts Weeks help 
you to celebrate different cultures, as does your choice of arts topics from diverse 
backgrounds. Artists in residence have worked alongside your staff, and teacher skills 
and confidence have grown as a result of this and of your in-house CPD. Your plans to 
extend your cultural collaborations will offer further CPD support and more arts         
experiences for your children. You have made good progress, and this will continue to 
grow as you develop your links to other educational settings and arts organisations 
and networks and as you foster and harness your children's creativity.'  
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 

Mrs Fiona Pether  



Safeguarding 

 

 

Staff Training 

Some great news to share regarding our Y4 trainee teacher Ruksana Boston and her mentor 
Miss Jagger. The university tutor came into visit them and provided the following feedback: 

 
‘Ruksana's supportive and skilful mentor, Miss Jagger, is very aware of the processes          

associated with the Trinity PG programme. Miss Jagger was part of this programme 3 years 
ago and she has clearly watched the mentor training videos ensuring she is aware of the 

changes in observations and summative review. Ruksana feels happy in her placement and 
feels well-supported by all at the school. A very positive start to the placement. Well done Y4 

team!’ 



Dean Field Community Primary School 
Christmas Calendar Dates 

 

 

Christmas raffle tickets will go on sale from Tuesday 15
th

 November. 
 

Please donate any unwanted gifts to the school office for the    
Christmas tombola. No soft toys or books are needed.  

Thank you. 

Event Date 

Christmas Faye Monday 5
th
 December 

Christmas Hot Dog Day Thursday 1
st
 December 

Y1-Y6 End of Term Behaviour 
Treat 

Monday 12
th
 – Robin Hood   

Christmas Panto 

EYFS End of Term Behaviour 
Treat 

Tuesday 13th December 
(afternoon) - Boogie Babes 

Singing Around the Tree  
(parents invited) 

Lower School – Tuesday 13
th
   

December 9am 
Upper School – Monday 12

th
    

December 2.15pm 

Reindeer Run and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

Wednesday 14
th
 December 

Christmas Dinner Day Wednesday 14
th
 December 

EYFS Nativity 
(parents invited) 

Thursday 15
th
 December               

2-2:45pm 

Christmas Class Parties Friday 16
th
 December –             

non uniform party clothes 

Break up for half-term Friday 16
th
 at 1.10pm. 

No Friday clubs or Dean Field 
Den on this day 



Reception September 2023 Admission and Enrollment 
 

Please find below the information regarding primary admissions to enroll your child to 
Dean Field Reception class in September 2023.  

 
A guide has been sent out via Seesaw to help you in submitting your school             

application for your child to start with us in Reception September 2023. You can apply 
online from 18th November 2022 and the closing date is 15th January 2023.  

 
If you need computer access or support then let us know and you can apply on a     

device in school. Please note, from experience, you need to submit your application 
before the deadline 15th January 2023 to receive the best chance at getting a con-
firmed Dean Field place otherwise your child could be given a different school. Any 

problems or questions please get in touch. 
 

Admissions website: https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-
learning/schools/admissions/  

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/
https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/


 



Halifax Society for the Blind will be hosting a Christmas Fair on Saturday November 
26

th
 from 10am to 12.30pm at the Maurice Jagger Centre, Halifax. 

There will be stalls including a cake stall, tombola, raffle and a stall selling products 
from our Sight Centre. 

Alongside this they are pleased to be joined by Black Cat Hampers, Knot Paper    
Scissors, Sulky Fox and YveJaye Crafts who will all be selling their lovely handmade 
Christmas gifts. 

Refreshments will be available, so pop along and join them! 



 



The CALDER VALLEY BRICK SHOW is taking place at the end of January in 
Mytholmroyd and once again raising some funds for the amazing Forget-Me-Not    
Children's Hospice. 
 
We will be offering children the chance to be creative with the LEGO bricks that they 
have at home to build a small (approx. A4 size) model and then display in a special 
area of the event. All participants receive a certificate recognising their imagination and 
a special LEGO brick as a keepsake. 

 



Warm Spaces in Calderdale 
 

Warm Spaces are places where people can gather for free in a warm, safe,             
welcoming place and maybe enjoy a hot drink and some company. 

Follow the links below for more information: 

https://www.placesforpeople.co.uk/about-us/our-social-impact/community-projects/
warm-spaces-in-calderdale  
 
https://www.warmwelcome.uk 

School Money Debts 
 

Polite reminder to get ahead with paying any school fees on the School Money       
system. You can log on at any time and pay any fees in advance. You can access this 
online at: https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?
app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314 
 
We are now a cashless school so please pay all trips and school fees on the School 
Money system. 
  

https://www.placesforpeople.co.uk/about-us/our-social-impact/community-projects/warm-spaces-in-calderdale
https://www.placesforpeople.co.uk/about-us/our-social-impact/community-projects/warm-spaces-in-calderdale
https://www.warmwelcome.uk
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


 

 



Reindeer Run & Christmas Jumper Day 2022 

The reindeer fun is back on Wednesday 14th December! Sponsor forms will be 
sent home shortly if you wish to take part in the fundraising.  

 



DIARY DATES 
 

DATE EVENT 

Tuesday 22nd November Y5 Bikeability 

Tuesday 22nd November Y4 Leeds Museum Trip 

Thursday 24th November Y2 Beech Hill Owl Experience 

Monday 28th November Y6 History workshop at Beech Hill 

Monday 28th November Nursery Family Learning Event 

Wednesday 30th November Rec/Y6 Height and Weight Check 

Reminder: We are a nut free school and we would appreciate 
that any lunchboxes do not include nut products to protect the 
children in school with nut allergies. 

 

Please note Christmas dinner will be on 
Wednesday 14th December. 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 94.6% 

China 92.4% 

Australia 90.7% 

Poland 93.8% 

Kenya 96.3% 

Brazil 94% 

Ireland 97.9% 

Total 94.2% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to    
Kenya class for coming second. I am seriously       
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Accelerated Reader – Reading Achievements this Year 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You could help increase your class percentage by doing some extra reading on myON! 
There are thousands of books for you to choose from! If you need a  reminder of your 
login details, please speak to your teacher. Visit https://www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start 
reading! 

 
IRELAND 

Poland 84.2% 

Brazil 87.2% 

Kenya 81.9% 

Australia 80% 

Ireland 92.8% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/


 

 
 

GOLD BOOK 

 
Mexico  

Reception 
 

 
Grayson W 

 

For being more independent and confident! 

 
Megan S 

 
For being an ‘always child.’ 

 
China  
Year 1 

 
Kaya M 

 
For fantastic behaviour at all times. 

 
Alarah S 

 
For a great piece of maths work this week. 

 
Australia 
Year 2 

 
Mia E 

 
For being a role model pupil! 

 
Keeley C 

 
For excellent participation at all times! 

  
Poland  
Year 3 

 
 
 

 

Lucy H 

 
For your great independent writing in English. 

 

Jaida S 

 
For always trying your best and being kind to  
others. 

 
Kenya 
Year 4 

  
 

Anthony-
James H 

 
For your fantastic engagement in maths. 

 
Levi N 

 
For a huge improvement with your writing. 

 
Brazil 
Year 5 

  

 
Gracie-Mai FO 

 
For a huge improvement in your AR scores. 

 
Poppy B 

 
For always encouraging your peers. 

 
Ireland 
Year 6 

 
Alexa G 

 
For writing a superb newspaper report. 

 
Junior S 

 
For your enthusiasm in sport. 


